Tarra Jolly

Subject:

Opposition email to Arbor Acres W-3447

From: N CRAWFORD < nanvc@aol.com > Sent: Monday, June 29, 2020 1:43 PM
To: Gary Roberts < garyr@cityofws.org >

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fwd: Arbor Acres Expansion....Opportunity to Comment By July 9

Dear Mr Roberts,

I understand Arbor Acres is planning to build 3 new buildings each 75' tall housing 210 new residents. I am probably one of two folks that has lived on Kent Rd. over fifty years. The traffic has become increasingly more of a cut through and very busy. With the expansion Arbor Acres is planning, we as residents will be lucky to get out of our driveways. Mother lived at Arbor Acres for 11 years and loved it. My father-in-law was very involved with the initial plans of Arbor Acres. I would like to propose speed bumps for the one block of Arbor Rd. and E. Kent Rd. off of Reynolda Rd. Old Town Club Rd. has completed their speed bumps. The speed of the cars in these two blocks Is too fast. I am a walker and know all of these areas well. I am lucky to get home in one piece many days now. Our neighbors are interested in slowing the traffic as well. Please let me know if I can be of more assistance in completing this plan.

Thank you for you assistance. There is more neighborhood information at the bottom of this e-mail. Nan V. Crawford